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SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER, AME.RICAN ASSOCIATION OF LAW LIBRARIES 
NEWSLETTER, February, 1969 

This Newsletter and the enclosed Scholarship Forms are being mailed to 
persons listed in the Directory of the American Association of Law Libraries. The 
following states are included in our Southeastern Chapter: Alabama, Florida, Georgia, 
Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, North Carolina, Puerto Rico, South Carolina, 
Tennessee, Virginia and West Virginia. The Association dues are $2.00 payable in 
May of each year. 

Our Officers for the years 1968-1270 

President 
Vice-President and President-Elect 
Secretary-Treasurer 

are: 

Sarah Leverette 
Leah Chanin 
Pearl W. Von Allmen 

The 1968-69 Membership for our Chapter - Paid individual members - 71, 

The Southeastern Chapter meetings are held twice a year: At the time of 
the American Association of Law Libraries Annual Convention and at the time of the 
Southeastern Regional Conference of Law Teachers. 

SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER BREAKFAST 
Each year the S.E. Chapter holds a Breakfast meeting at the National 

Convention. This year the Convention will be held at the Sheraton-Lincoln Hotel, 
Houston, Texas, June 28 - July J, 1969. Time and date of this Breakfast will be 
announced in a letter when the annual billing of the dues is mailed. 

SOUTHEAST"IBN CHAPTER MZETING - New Orleans. Louisiana 
The Southeastern Regional Conference of Law Teachers will meet on August 

24, 25, 26, 1969 at the Royal Orleans Hotel, New Orleans. We will hold our Chapter 
Meeting in conjunction with this group and a one-day session for our Chapter is 
being planned. If you have a topic that you would like to have considered and 
discussed, let our President Sarah Leverette know today. Plans for this meeting are 
in the making now! This is a Regional meeting and normally the group is small. 
Sometimes, the smaller the group the more worthwhile the meeting! This meeting at 
New Orleans will give you an opportunity to "talk over" your problems with Librariara 
from Law Schools, Bar Librarians, and Firm Librarians. The weather may be hot in 
New 5rleans in August, but the air-conditioned hotel will make for "good-living". 

In November, 19681 we received the letter from Gerard Magavero (Univ. of 
Miss.) concerning the checking of the A.A.L.S. Law Books Recommended for Libraries. 
I know some of us have started checking our shelf-list with the A.A.L.S. list. It 
is a slow and tedious "job". Mr. Magavero suggests that if you can take time out 
from your busy schedule, he would appreciate hearing from you and advising him 
about your checking. The checking of the A.A.L.S. list certainly proves more 
meaningful to us in the Law Schools with small budgets because of the recent 
Amendment of Articles of the Association of American Law Schools concerning our 
libraries. By 1975 we must have 60,000 volumes and a total annual expenditure of 
$40,000 for new acquisitions must be considered as a minimum for the school during 
1968-71. 

SEE YOU IN HOUSTON AND NEW ORLEANS ! 

Pearl W. Von Allmen, 
Secretary-Treasurer 
Southeastern Chapter, A.A.L.L. 


	SEAALL Newsletter February 1969
	Repository Citation

	tmp.1505485282.pdf.G6Woz

